Minutes of the Annual General Meeting 2000

Place: Lithuania
Hello everybody! This is the minute from the AGM in Vilnius – and I hope more people will not just learn from a newsletter what happens at our IFHOHYP annual meetings but come and take active part in them!

OPENING

IFHOHYP President Niels-Henrik Moller-Hansen welcomed everyone to the AGM in Lithuania that was organized by the Lithuanian organization of hard-of-hearing young people LINJO and its president Ervinas Klimavicius, also IFHOHYP President substitute.

First moments: participants confirmed their roles of a delegate and an observer. 12 participants from Denmark, Finland, Italy, USA, Russia and Lithuania accepted the AGM agenda.

The AGM chairman was appointed and it was Lynn Reed from the USA, while the AGM secretary was Karina Chupina from Russia.

The first thing we started with, was the approval of the meeting minute of the AGM 1999 in Copenhagen. Lynn asked if any changes should be made to the minute. But the only confusion arose was that some question marks got into the text of the minute. Karina who wrote the minute explained that it was her question marks to let Niels check the correctness of some information again. Confusion was resolved and the AGM 1999 Meeting minute approved.

Niels told about the IFHOHYP activities in 1999 and the three major events that were oirganized by IFHOHYP: AGM in Copenhagen with a conference partly sponsored by famous Danish hearing aid companies such as “Oticon”and other, English language courses in the Univeristy of Durham, England, Training Course “How to Cope With Information” in Strasbourg, France.

He also added that some expectations were not met. For example, approximately 40-50 people were expected to take part in the English Language course for a reasonable price. However, only 12 or 15 youths made it to go and study English. (Are you surprised, too?) It is difficult to say why it happened this way, Niels said, and it was a surprise to IFHOHYP Board, either. There was no summercamp last year. (Is there anyone who wishes to change the situation? Go ahead!)

The other major accomplishment was the new IFHOHYP webpage www.ifhohyp.dk set up through the grant from European Commission.

Check it out guys!

Ervinas Klimavicius, IFHOHYP President substitute was the delegate for participation in the “World of Hearing” conference that took place in May’99 in Brussels, Belgium. It was a very good opportunity to strengthen IFHOHYP relations with the IFHOH organization as Ervinas met with IFHOH representatives there.

Anna from Finland who was taking part in IFHOHYP activities first time, said she wasn’t sure if keeping in touch by email is efficient enough for the IFHOHYP Board.

Niels: As we were running preparation for the English Language Course in Durham, we had a Board meeting last summer. There was also another long Board meeting during Training course in Strasbourg.

Niels said he would take care of sending out newsletters by email to each IFHOHYP member organization. So keep your eyes open for it!
FINANCIAL ISSUES.

Sami Virtanen, IFHOHYP treasurer from Finland, explained the strange situation around the financial report from 1999. Thing is, he hadn’t received all needed papers from the last year from Nico and he is very sorry about it. So the report will have to be issued by the end of April. Other comments followed from Ervinas and Niels: last year IFHOHYP Board couldn’t find where all expenses before the August 1 go, as Sami couldn’t get sufficient information from the former treasurer. It was said that Nico sent to Sami all documents, but it turned out they were not complete.

Question from Lynn: Is it possible to approve the financilal report’ 1999 with a missing part of it?

Here went the proposal: either we make a decision to approve report now or to postpone the approval.

Pernilla from Finland: Maybe Sami can let everyone know if he finds out the missing info and complete it by the end of June?

Niels: The main problem is to explain where the money comes from.

Ervinas: I talked to Diana (Nico’s wife) and she said that Nico applied to the European Commission and the condition was that he should spend all money from given grant. However, by the beginning of 1999 the entire amount of money hadn’t been spent. Nico didn’t send the money left back to the European Commission.

Pernilla: When can we have a final and complete report from Sami?

Sami: By 15th of May 2000.

 
Niels gave another option, saying that we could postpone 1999 financial report approval for one year until everything gets clear. Otherwise we can approve it at the present AGM.

Ervinas claimed he couldn’t accept this, until he doesn’t have a data on money on the IFHOHYP bank account.

10000 FIM is on the IFHOHYP bank account now, it developed.

Other proposal from Niels: The treasurer (Sami) completes the financial report and sends it to the auditor – auditor approves – Sami puts the final report on the IFHOHYP webpage for everybody’s consideration.

Lynn, chairman: 2 options now:

Yes, if auditor approves and Budget is provided on the IFHOHYP webpage/newsletter

NO – wait until next year.

Option #1 was approved.

Anna from Finland inquired which plans were made for using IFHOHYP incomes this year.

Niels told that most incomes come from IFHOHYP membership fees. Last year 6-7 organizations paid membership fees, and the total is 6000 FIM (1000 $). Incomes are intended for supporting the IFHOHYP webpage, and the new plan is to produce 3000 issues of brochures about IFHOHYP. Overall, the expenses are meant to be the same as during the last year.

MEMBERSHIP FEES.

Fees were supposed to be as follows:

1000 FIM for General members

500 FIM for Associate members

Old membership fee for General Members (GM): 898 FIM= 140US$

New membership fee for GM: 1000 FIM = 150US$

Old membership fee for New members: 405 FIM= 70US$

New membership fee for New members: 500 FIM= 80US$

Vanessa proposed to pay 70$ for new members, Pernilla proposed 450 FIM= 75,75 Euros.

Two main proposals:

Change GM membership fee (lower it or increase)

Keep the same.

The discussion followed on which countries should be considered associate and new members. Is that the same? (IFHOHYP has no associate members at the moment).

Should each country pay its certain amount of the fee according to its economical situation? (It is difficult to pay fees for Lithuanian and Russian organizations as they have no support from the government). The way of defining a fee by the country is too complicated.

3 proposals on NEW membership fees were made:

GM: 1000 FIM

NM: 500 FIM

GM: 1000 FIM

NM: 400 FIM

GM: 1000 FIM

NM: 450 FIM

Proposal # 3 was accepted.

 
PROGRAM FOR THE IFHOHYP 2000-2005

SUMMERCAMPS.

The bad news is that there will be no summercamp in 2000. The good news is that Ciaran Moore from Ireland is trying to arrange another English Language course in his home country. And more good news tah next year either Norway or Sweden will be in charge of organizing IFHOHYP summercamp.

The summercamp plans look like this:

None – Ireland – English course?

Norway/Sweden (Russia is the extra option)

Holland/Denmark

Denmark?

Finland

Vanessa confirmed that Ciaran proposed organizing English language course in Ireland, but it is not guaranteed.

Pernilla and Karina asked to send info about any upcoming events, particularly about English courses in advance, because they have to nominate participants in time. It is especially important for Russia, where mail delays are very common.

Pernilla set a question on finding a place where English Language Course can be held: Strasbourg EYC is a good site for such course! (The idea was met cheerfully!)

Ervinas added it will be a good reason to organize Training Course in the European Youth Center (either in Strasbourg or Budapest) in 2001 for running a Marketing Campaign and Project “Putting Hard-Of-Hearing People on the map of Europe).

Things that may and should be done within the Project:

Marketing Campaign

Attracting new members to the IFHOHYP

Karina from Russia proposed the idea she once gave at the IFHOHYP Training Course in Strasbourg. One of the ways to attract new members and run a marketing campaign is IFHOHYP bus trip through Schengen countries (less problems with visa issue), through coast of France, Italy, through Luxembourg, Germany and other European countries. The bus should be brightly painted with IFHOHYP logos and free advertisements for the companies from which IFHOHYP can benefit in future. (Imagine Coca-Cola, Oticon, Braun, Panasonic and lotsa other ads on IFHOHYP merry bus with our own logo!)

The idea was found exciting and Lynn jokingly called this part of the Campaign “Love Bus”.

AGM.

Next AGM-2001 will be held in Helsinki, Finland.

AGM’2002 - in Norway

AGM’2003 – in Holland/ Russia?

AGM’2004 - in Italy

AGM’2005 – in Sweden

 
PRESENTATION OF THE EUROPEAN YOUTH FORUM BY ERVINAS KLIMAVICIUS AND NIELS-HENRIK MOLLER HANSEN.

European Youth forum is an organization that was set up in 1996 by national youth councils and international youth NGOs throughout Europe. It acts as a political representative for young people in discussions with the institutions of the European Union, the Council of Europe, the United Nations and similar bodies. The European Youth Forum organizes seminars, training sesisons, conferences and public hearings to enable member organizations to meet those decision-makers who are responsible for youth policy. The EYF distributes information on recent developments in the field of youth in Europe, brings together the representatives of youth organizations and produces publications designed to help the latter keep in touch with each other.

Ervinas and Lynn suggested to join the European Youth Forum. Ervinas stressed that being involved with the EYF is important for receiving all information about youth organizations in Europe. Political aspect is essential.

Everyone approved on co-operation with the European Youth Forum.

IFHOHYP CONSTITUTION.

Niels asked AGM participants to pay attention to the proposed amendments to the IFHOHYP constitution that were handed out in advance. Ervinas suggested to change the IFHOHYP into European Federation of Hard-of-Hearing Young People.

The final decision of the Board was that constitution is to be changed next year. Niels urged everyone to carefully examine the changes’ proposals at home and express his/her ideas on the next AGM.

 
DECLARATION ON GENETICS RESEARCH FROM VANESSA MIGLIOSI, IFHOHYP SECRETARY.

The floor was given to Vanessa from Italy, who informed us on the current situation regarding genetics research. It is known that the World Federation of the Deaf is strongly opposed to the genetics research of deafness and at the last WFD Congress the declaration against genetics research was issued. However, Vanessa doesn’t have a text of WFD declaration on genetics research on hands and is trying to find this document.

As a biology student who studies genetics research, Vanessa is interested in supporting and developing genetics research of deafness. This issue is especially important for young hard-of-hearing/deaf couples who want/do not want to have a HOH/deaf child: genetics analysis can help parents to define hearing loss in their future child. Vanessa read the draft of the Declaration on Genetics research support and welcomed everyone to join for creation of the final draft.

The working group on Genetics was made: Vanessa, Sami, Karina, Anna are going to be involved in the further modification of the project.

IFHOHYP BOARD ELECTIONS.

Niels – Henrik Moller Hansen has been the IFHOHYP President since 1998. No other proposals were made. Ervinas Klimavicius, being President substitute since 1998, refused his position. Pernilla Gustaffson from Finland was proposed the same position, but she refused. The proposal went to Karina Chupina from Russia, and she accepted the post. Sami Virtanen remained the treasurer, and Daniele Tosti from Italy was appointed auditor.

Everyone greeted the new IFHOHYP board.

Last announcements were made by Vanessa Migliosi on the Training Courses in European Youth Centres:

Co-operation and Partnership seminar on non-formal education, 12-15.10.2000, Strasbourg, France.

For further details and other courses check www.coe.fr/youth site.

GOODBYE AND SEE YOU AT THE NEXT AGM!

Niels thanked everyone for coming to the AGM in Lithuania and making contribution to its work.

See you all next year and have a great job in you home country organization!!!

Karina Chupina

